
SAVE THE RIVER | SAVE THE WILDLIFE / SAVE THE DAM 
 

Concerned Citizens Opposed to the 
Partial Removal of the Fourth Street Dam / Whitewater Park 

 

 

                      
 

City of Stoughton States…    [Source:  WI DNR – Stoughton Application IP-SC-2022-13-01906] 

 The purpose of the proposed project is to provide a recreational amenity, naturalize the river and improve 
habitat, and increase safety of river users. There is a need to remove the existing instream hazard 
presented by the Fourth Street Dam and provide navigability to the reach as well as restore the river and 
connect the aquatic habitat of the river upstream and downstream of the dam. 
 

 The existing dam superstructure, bridge, radial tainter gates, and sluiceway stoplogs will be removed 
and an adjustable whitewater feature constructed on the existing dam foundation.   
 

 The initial project construction will include dewatering the work site and water diversion.   

Residents’ Concerns… 

 Design de�ciencies and concerns of interest with the General Contractor, Design & Engineering, and 
Environmental impacts all being provided by one entity…the Builder of the Whitewater Park. 
 

 City of Stoughton funds and resources could amount to millions of dollars depending on the success of 
grant writing. 

 

 Environmental impact and permanent impact to the Yahara River upstream and surrounding wetlands. 
 

 Exposure of toxic material by lowering water levels and hidden costs for remediation. 
 

 What will the impact be on other uses of Mandt Park, including the Stoughton Fair? 
 

 Has the City of Stoughton adequately looked at other alternatives, such as a year-round Aquatic Center? 

YOUR VOICE MATTERS!  WE ALL NEED TO SPEAK UP! 

Upcoming 2023 Public Open Houses 
 

The Chorus Public House 
154 W. Main Street 

7:00 p.m. 
June 14  |  July 12  |  August 23 


